
Buildings

Public Amenity/Toilet 
Replacement Program

We require an additional $500,000 per year to renew and 
upgrade our buildings.

“They are dated and 
old looking .... need 
more maintenance and 
updating”  

We require an additional $90,000 per year to complete the 
public amenity replacement program.

“Community venues should be upgraded and 
maintained” 
Penrith Plans for our Future (PLANS) November 2003

“They are dated and old looking … need more 
maintenance and updating”  
Customer Survey Report 2009

Council looks after 224 buildings and spends $3.2m 
per year on their maintenance and upkeep. Buildings 
which are constructed and maintained by Council 
are used by residents and visitors to our City.  They 
include, amongst other things, facilities to host 
conferences, cultural and social events and provide 
childcare, emergency services and educational 
facilities.

It is essential that these assets are maintained to 
remain safe, usable and provide a much needed 
service to the community.

Building assets can include: libraries, neighbourhood 
centres, childcare centres, bushfire brigade halls, 
youth centres, swimming pools, the Joan Sutherland 
Performing Arts Centre and Penrith Regional Gallery.

More than 60% of the City’s assets are rated as being 
in ‘good’ condition, meaning that they are serviceable, 
however many require significant renewal.

For example, a recent Neighbourhood Facilities 
Management Services Review has recommended 
upgrades to Council’s Neighbourhood Centres and 
Community Halls to bring them up to contemporary 
standards maximising their use and benefit to the 
community. 

Other work on the City’s assets will include heritage 
site buildings, early childhood centres and senior 
citizen centres.

“Toilets need maintaining …not enough public toilets” 
Customer Survey 2009

“(we want) … clean, safe toilets” 
Penrith and St Marys Our City Centres Visioning 
Process Report 2005

The condition of public toilets continues to rate as 
high importance and low satisfaction in Council’s 
community surveys. Over the past three years it has 
been rated with the lowest satisfaction rating.

The Public Amenity Program was adopted by Council 
in 2008-09, however the Program had limited funding. 
Twenty one toilet blocks throughout the City were 
identified as needing to be replaced.

By June this year a number of toilets facilities will have 
been rebuilt and these include Werrington Lakes, Weir 
Reserve and Fowler Reserve 

This leaves a further 17 toilet blocks to be replaced 
including the following areas:

Kokoda Park, St Marys; Factory Road, Regentville; 
Penrith Cemetery, Penrith; St Marys Cemetery, St 
Marys; Rance Oval, Werrington; Jamison Park West, 
Penrith; Sales Park, Luddenham; Tench Reserve, 
Penrith; Mulgoa Park, Mulgoa.
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